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Temagami Fire Department 

Monthly Report of Activities  
for the month of:   May 2018 

2 Activations 

 5:56 AM, May 5th, report of possible structure fire / unauthorized burning at Gillies Townsite, –
burning under burning permit (associated with demolition of abandoned buildings)  – Owner 
suspended further burning as pile being burnt included unacceptable materials – 5 firefighters 
responded.    

 8:01 AM, May 23rd – duel dispatched for MVC on Marten Lake Road – cancelled by Marten 
River FD at 8:09 AM – 6 firefighters responded   

Training: 
 4 regular meetings –3 practices with Pumper 2 pumping/ flowing water, 1 meeting on use of 

Who’s Responding app/equipment maintenance, 

Fire Prevention:  
 Several Fire Safety Plans in various stages of review  
 Fire inspection at Temagami Public School – diagram in fire safety plan requires updating   
 2 daytime complaints investigated – written warning issued  

Fire Education: 
 Regular radio “fire safety” announcements on CJTT  

 Monthly community newsletter - Fire Safety messages 

 Emergency Preparedness article in Temagami Times Municipal page - summer edition    

Other:  

 Regulations under the Fire Prevention & Prevention Act were passed into law.   Firefighter 
certification, Community Risk Assessments, and Public reporting requirements have been 
legislated, with implementation dates between January 1, 2019 & 2020.  Will take a few 
months to determine full impacts of the new regulations on Municipal fire services. 

  New member completed minimum requirements, now able to respond to activations  

 Emergency Management Program Committee (EMPC) required to review/develop revisions to 
the Emergency Plan, for council approval, - ongoing    

 Alternate CEMC and 2 other staff members on the EMPC met with J Stothers from OFMEM, 
discussed last year’s compliance along with requirements for 2018 compliance (reviewed 
activities to date)   

 Several departmental operational guidelines for responding to activations have been revised, 
including incidents outside municipality as per duel-dispatching meeting/direction last month. 

 Solar panels on top of fire hall been re-energized – appears one leak in roof that was 
patched-up last year has re-opened following work/walking on the roof. 

 
 

Jim Sanderson               Date: June 4, 2018  
 Fire Chief, Temagami Fire Department 

 Alternate CEMC 


